
MacDowell PTO Meeting Minutes from 4/16/25 5:30pm 
[8th meeting of the 2024-2025 school year] 

 
●​ Introductions  

 
●​ Event recap- Stock the fridge~ Fridge is stocked! Excellent turnout. 

Some discussion around when is the best time to do this again. Maybe bleak February? 

●​ Fundraising 
Group Raise Account online (Restaurant Fundraisers) 

●​ As always…Thanks to Vicky J (she’s put in a lot of time & work)  
○​ Summary  

■​ Jan 14th Qdoba on Miller Park Way- $128.82 
■​ Feb 5th Cousin’s Miller Park Way- $215 
■​ March 12th- Saz’s- $249.94 
■​ April 8th Artisan Ramen 

●​ Winter/Spring fundraisers 
-​ Bake Sale for the Spring General Election April 1st- made $205 and sold out by 

1pm, turnout was good here as well.  
-​ Next bake sale will be in November. 
-​ Musical will be on the 1st and 2nd of May. This is an overlap with the Improv 

Night. No improv tickets have sold yet.  
-​ Milwaukee Improv- Nick Yanasak sent all the updated info and the flyer is posted 

to Facebook. We get 50% back on ticket sales on Friday May 2nd- no tickets sold 
as of 4/10. We should make another push on social media! 
 

●​ Budget 
●​ Donation for the Qdoba fundraiser with authorization email and approved money 

for teacher fund for Ms. Corona (loss of vending machines) 
●​ Upham Woods trip was cancelled because they lost their federal funding (huge 

bummer). So that money is available (PTO had allowed $500 for busing). 
●​ Vending machines (apparently) fund a bunch of staff goodies (because we can’t 

spend taxpayer dollars on staff treats). New vending machine company is in 
progress, but has not started yet. Expected in the next couple weeks. 

●​ Therefore, PTO will donate $300 for Teacher Appreciation week. There was an 
official motion to do so. 

 

 

 



●​ MAC Update  
No MAC update for this month. Schools were busy with hosting the consultants 
mentioned in the DAC section. 

 
●​ DAC Update Summer academy, goodbye to Director Leonard, AI presentation, and 

then some consultants reporting is going on, focusing on academics at MPS. Expect 
surveys soon. MacDowell has already received a visit. 
 

●​ Steering Committee Update- Mostly transportation discussion. Next month the 
committee will discuss facilities. Summer meetings will be virtual. 
 

●​ Other Business 
○​ Ice Cream Social on May 8th- last year Heather shopped at Costco (75 Cookies 

and Cream Froyo bars, 90 Johnny pops, 72 almond bars) and spent roughly 
$175. Meghan will do the Costco ice cream run. Final numbers will be based on 
RSVPs. 

○​ Election of PTO board for next year- nominations or continue in current 
positions? 

○​ Teacher appreciation week committee- Some planning will be done (Kim & 
Carolyn) this weekend. Corona will manage the treats for Wed, PTO will do Tues 
and Thursday. There will be a sign up. 

■​ 100 employees is the plan. A few gluten free, lots of vegetarian, a couple 
dairy free.  

 
●​ Coffee in a cloud, ongoing planning here, but it is happening for the last staff day 

June 16th.  
●​ The graduation bags are in progress as well. June 16th is graduation celebration. 

○​ Contacted Dunn’s about drawstring bags for Seniors- is 34 correct? 
 

●​ End of school picnic- MKE Rec games will happen for the end of school picnic. June 5, 
Have to get permits to close the street and add extra garbage cans. 

○​ Let’s do chicken sliders again. Some discussion around vegetarian options. And 
around which are the nearest bathrooms to the cafeteria. Might need a few 
bathroom signs. 

 
●​ Back to School picnic = Hawthorne Glen  date chosen of 9/20/25 

  

 

 

 



Additional Discussions 

●​ Planning: have a PTO table at the K3 start day, or a table at Forms Day. Forms Day will 
be in August. 

●​ PTO Remind sounds like a good option. 
●​ Dunn’s stickers should be ready by May events. (Gail began distributing as of April 

23rd) 
●​ After Principal Corona had to run, it was brought up that the school hallways and 

stairwells are not very clean. Everyone agreed. Best plan is to email Corona with these 
disappointments so she can communicate to the Facilities team.  

 

●​ Next PTO Meeting May 21st  5:30pm (Wednesday) 
 
Join for SEC at 5pm for lots of insight into School happenings & stats! 
Please email or message the PTO to contribute interest or time in any capacity that works for 
you!  
FACEBOOK link:   https://www.facebook.com/groups/1210806135671324/ 
PTO Email:  ptomacdowell@gmail.com 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1210806135671324/
mailto:ptomacdowell@gmail.com


 
 
 


